
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF REVIEW – May 14, 2018
The Meeting of the Board of Review for the Town of Cross Plains was called to order by Greg Hyer, Chairman of the Board of Review, on May 14, 2018 at 4:30 p.m. at the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice of this meeting was posted at the Community Center Town Office, Town Garage and on the Town Website on March 29, 2018 and published in the Middleton Times Tribune and Mt. Horeb Mail on April 5, 2018.  Proceedings were recorded with one recorder.  Board of Review was called to order by a motion from Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis at 4:30 pm. Board of Review Member roll call: Nancy Meinholz– present; Vera Riley– absent; Greg Hyer-present; Jeff Baylis-present; Greg Haack-present; Paul Correll– present; Anne Herger-present.  Also present: Gary Doering from Accurate Appraisal, LLC, State Level 1 Assessor through August 31, 2019.  
Clerk, Nancy Meinholz relayed that Open Book was scheduled for April 25, 2018 from 4:00 pm until 6:00 pm. The Open Book notice was posted at the three locations listed above on March 29, 2018 and published on April 5, 2018.  Accurate Appraisals personnel, Gary Doering was present for Open Book.  The notice of assessment was sent April 8, 2018.  Gary Doering stated that Open Book was steady.  Biggest concern was the ATC wire being installed through the Town.  Clerk Nancy Meinholz presented the Board of Review Member Training Affidavit by the Dept. of Revenue.   Members Greg Hyer, Vera Riley, Nancy Meinholz and Anne Herger participated in training last year.  No new training was completed for this year.  Gary Doering presented the 2018 Roll of Assessment to the Clerk.  He then signed the Assessor’s Affidavit.  Nancy Meinholz, Clerk accepted and signed the Affidavit and sworn in Gary Doering.  Greg Haack made a motion to accept the Roll of Assessment as presented to the clerk, second was made by Jeff Baylis.  Roll Call- Nancy Meinholz-yes, Anne Herger-yes, Greg Hyer-yes.  Jeff Baylis-yes, Greg Haack-yes, Paul Correll-yes.  Motion carried.  Report from the assessor:  This year was a maintenance evaluation.  Ratio of assessed value for the Town is at 96.42% overall.  Residential was at 96.66%.  Median ration had 11 sales and is at 77%.  The range included a property on Gils Way that sold 6% over assessed value to one at 70% over assessed value on Riser Drive.  Base, as far as revenue is concerned, was about $237,000,000 this year. The Town will need to be concerned about residential valuations as it gets closer to 90% and probably in the 92.9% range.  Once the town gets to 90% it will be time to do a full evaluation.
No other objections were filed with the clerk.  Paul Correll made a motion that the Board stand in recess at 4:50 pm, until someone comes to appear before the Board or at 6:29 pm.  Jeff Baylis seconded.  Roll Call:  Nancy Meinholz-yes, Anne Herger-yes, Greg Hyer-yes, Jeff Baylis-yes, Greg Haack-yes, Paul Correll-yes.  Motion carried.
The Board came back from recess at 6:30 pm.  Motion to come out of recess was made by Greg Haack, second by Jeff Baylis.  Roll Call- Nancy Meinholz-yes, Anne Herger-yes, Greg Hyer-yes.  Jeff Baylis-yes, Greg Haack-yes, Paul Correll-yes.  Greg Hyer stated that no other objectors had come into the Town Hall.
Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, second by Greg Haack to close the 2018 Board of Review.   Roll Call- Nancy Meinholz-yes, Anne Herger-yes, Greg Hyer-yes, Jeff Baylis-yes, Greg Haack-yes, Paul Correll-yes.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:31 P.M.    

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk  

